Salisbury Historical Society

September 17, 2019

Our annual meeting began, as usual, with a potluck supper which was particularly good and varied this year.  Thanks to all who brought dishes.  There were 17 members and guests in attendance.

Minutes from our June 18 meeting were distributed and approved as written.

President’s Report

President Merwin spoke about the need for more membership involvement, noting that everyone on the Executive Board does more than one job.  He asked those in attendance to speak to others about open positions.  He will work with Secretary Gail Henry to draft a letter listing positions that remain open and being as specific as possible about how much time each commitment would require.

President Merwin also highlighted some of the accomplishments and activities of 2019, a full list of which accompanies these minutes.  Included:  Publication of the updated Old House book, a fundraiser for the Society; the new displays in the Museum and Meetinghouse, including the excellent Military Display; the refurbishment of our picnic tables; the reinstatement of the annual Members’ Book; and the new round of historic house signs, a project undertaken by David Rapalyea.  Of particular note is the purchase of a headstone for a Civil War soldier whose grave was moved from Smith’s Corner to Maplewood Cemetery.  This headstone will be put in place before the first frost and we hope to have some publicity about it.  Many thanks were given to Curator Linda Denoncourt, David Rapalyea and the spouses of those working Old Home Day, who also pitched in.

David Rapalyea reported on the investment of the John Kepper bequest.  The Trustees are our Investment Committee and, working with Al Romano, have  invested all but $10,000 and any CDs that have yet to mature.  These investments are to be treated as endowment, using interest only, and not for regular budget items.  We need fundraising to offset normal expenses.  

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Cindy Romano was unable to attend the meeting.  Her annual report accompanies these minutes.

Other Business

Steeple repair:  We obviously have a leak in the steeple and have been working on finding the appropriate people to investigate and fix.  That project will take place next year.
Meetinghouse steps and sidewalk:  President Merwin has met with Bill MacDuffie, Sr., to work on this, probably in the spring.  Gail Henry raised the question of wheelchair accessibility.  As we are a private organization, we are not subject to the ADA federal law.  The Executive Board will discuss at their next meeting in October.  Possible to get a portable ramp for use when needed.

Maple tree trimming and fungus:  Ken Celmer reported that our trees were fertilized and had much dead wood trimmed out this summer.  One has developed anthracnose, a disease of the leaves that is generally cosmetic only.  These are very old trees and we will try to prolong their lives by keeping our eye on them and feeding every two years.  
Open Discussion: 
Kathy DeGrassie noted that she has been selling kitchen knives for the Society for many years and is retiring after this year’s Christmas Bazaar December 7.  The knives are now available on line and we earn very little on their sale.

Decisions need to be made about Old Home Day next year.  Will we continue to have the White Elephant Sale?  It’s a lot of work for not much return.

Linda Denoncourt said Cindy Owen, who has been organizing the vendors for Old Home Day, is also stepping down.  That’s a very important job, another for which we will be seeking a replacement.

Next Meeting:  The Executive Board will meet Wednesday, Oct. 23, at 6pm.   Next general meeting will be May 19, 2020.
Respectfully submitted,

   Gail Henry, Secretary
